

SCG COMMITTEE NEWSLETTER (November 2018)

Dear Club families,

Recreational Badge Testing

Badge Testing has been completed within the last two weeks, with some great results coming through!

Skills Testing for Step 1 2019

We will be holding an Open Skills Testing session for any recreational children who would be interested in trialling for selection in the 2019 Step 1 team.

This testing will be held in our gym on Sunday 25th November 2018 at 10:00am.

There will be a \$10 fee charged for your child/ren to trial on this day. This fee will cover the cost of bringing two independent judges into the gym to complete the testing.

End of Year Celebrations

Our end of year prize givings are to be held on Sunday 9th December 2018.

All trophies presented at both the Recreational, and Competitive 2017 prize givings should now all have been returned to Mandy in the office. If you still have any at home, please return it/them as soon as possible, as we are currently in the process of arranging engraving in time for this year's upcoming prize givings.

All families and friends are invited to attend our end of year prize giving, and displays which are being held in our gym.

Recreational prize giving:

Includes Kiwi-Gym, and Incentive gymnasts, as well as Beginner and Intermediate Aerobics. This prize giving will commence at 11:00am, on Sunday 9th December 2018.

Competition Gymnasts prize giving

Includes the Competitive STEP (WAG) programme, and the Competition Aerobics team. This prize giving will commence at 1:00pm, on the same day.

You are welcome to attend both prize givings

Door entry is by gold coin. Maximum \$5 per family. Raffles will be sold, and drawn on the day.

Christmas Raffle

Each family is asked to please bring ONE grocery item, and ONE Christmas item for the raffles.

These are due to be left at the gym by Wednesday 5th December 2018. A box will be available for all donations from next week. Please no EXPIRED items.



SCG COMMITTEE NEWSLETTER (November 2018)

NEW Noticeboard Wall

Hopefully by now, many of you will have noticed, and checked out the new Club Noticeboard on the back wall of the gym, above the steps.

A variety of information can be found on the wall, including Club Policies, Committee Minutes and Newsletters, our updated Health & Safety Policy, recent Competition Results, Club Sponsors, and general communication info for all our Club families.

End of Term: Last Day

Class Description	Last Day for Training	Additional Information
Pre-School Gym	Wed 12th Dec 2018	
Recreational: Monday	Mon 17th Dec 2018	Make up day for training missed due to Labour Day
Recreational: Wednesday	Wed 12th Dec 2018	
Recreational: Friday	Fri 14th Dec 2018	
Step 1, 2, 3, 4	Tues 18th Dec 2018	
Competitive Aerobics	Thur 13th Dec 2018	

Re-Enrolling for 2019

Dates for returning to training/classes in 2019 are:

- Competition levels will return to training in mid-January 2019 (date to be confirmed once coach availability is confirmed).
- Recreational classes will commence the week beginning Monday 11th February 2019, making this a 10 week term.

Re-enrollment information for Term 1 will be sent in January 2019, prior to the new term commencing.

Regards		
SC GymSports Committee		